Victoria Vipassana Community (V.V.C.)

Minutes of the V V C Interim Council

March 7, 2011
The March 2011 meeting of the V.V.C. interim council was held at the home of Joan Glover, Victoria, B.C. on March 7, 2011. The meeting commenced at 1:00 p.m. with a short meditation.

Present:
Brock Brown

chair



Joan Glover

treasurer



Joyce Elliott





Rod House (via Skype)

Apologies: John Hilditch

1. Approval of the agenda:  Brock added an item; new business, to the agenda.  Rod suggested discussion of a web forum/discussion board. By consensus this was added to the “parking lot” for future discussion. It was moved by Joan Glover, seconded by Brock Brown that the agenda be approved as amended. The motion received unanimous endorsement. Brock declared the motion Implemented.

2. Approval of the minutes of the Feb 7 2011 meeting: It was moved by Joyce Elliot seconded by Rod that the minutes be approved as amended. The motion received unanimous endorsement. Brock declared the motion Implemented.

3 Business arising from the previous minutes and updates:

a) Reimbursement has been received from Saltspring Vipassana re a scholarship payment we made for a retreat that was cancelled
b) Joyce Elliott and Heather Martin have changed the date of the May weekend retreat to May 28-29 so that we can rent all of Goward House
c) The decision whether to hold a one day retreat in the fall, will be postponed until May or June, when we will have had a chance to evaluate out first two one-day retreats

d) Venue for the general meeting needs to be arranged. Joyce and Joan will help John with this, if needed. We hope for a venue to fit 40 to 50 persons and would like to have tables for small group discussions

e) Brock and Rod will work together in April to arrange a venue for James Baraz, July 3

f) Joyce has confirmed a weekend retreat with Joanne Broatch for Nov 12-13
4. Financial Report. The financial report from Jan 1 to Mar 4 2011 was presented by Joan. The balance Mar 4 was $3615.34 with a prudent reserve of an additional $2500 kept in a savings account. Joyce moved, Brock seconded that the financial report be accepted .There was unanimous endorsement. Brock declared the motion implemented. The financial report will be posted with the minutes
5. Discussion of insurance for VVC. 
Joan presented information from Coast Capital and Harboard insurance re general liability insurance and we compared these with specific event insurance from PAL insurance. It was moved by Rod, seconded by Brock that that Joan and Joyce meet with the agent from Coast Capital to clarify a few questions about the coverage, and if satisfied, proceed with applying for liability coverage though them. This was unanimously endorsed and declared implemented
6 New Business:
a) Dr Colette Smart, from UVIC Neuropsychology department is conducting research on the effects of meditation and is seeking volunteers who have been meditating a few years. Joyce moved and, Joan seconded that we support this research with announcements in our newsletter and at our events. This was unanimously endorsed. Brock will send information re the research project to Linda Chan for the newsletter and to Beth Trotter for the next retreat.

b) We have received a$230 scholarship request, for someone to attend the Thich Nhat Hanh retreat in Vancouver. There was considerable discussion about funding scholarships and what events might be supported, whether there are criteria for receiving scholarships from VVC and how much to allocate towards scholarships. It was moved by Joyce, seconded by Rod that we approve this request. This was unanimously supported. Brock will sent Joan the information to write a scholarship cheque.

It was moved by Joyce, seconded by Joan that we make scholarship funding a priority for discussion at a 4 hour April meeting and probably a topic for feedback at the general meeting. In the meantime we will change the website info re scholarhips to read that we support Vipassana and Metta retreats. This was supported and declared implemented. Brock will circulate some of the work the Umbrella did on scholarships.

c) Brock moved, Joan seconded that when Heather Martin or other non VVC teachers are invited to lead our Sunday sits, there will be only one dana basket and it will go to the teacher. Some teachers invited so far are Lama Tara and James Baraz. It is anticipated that it will average one teacher a month or less. This was unanimously approved and declared implemented.


d) Brock moved, Joyce seconded that we pay Heather’s lodgings for the nights she stays over for a VVC event. This was unanimously supported and declared implemented

e )Brock has invited Ajahn Tiradhammo to join us in May for a short event. This has not been confirmed

7) General meeting: .We spent some time considering the general meeting Ap 19. Joyce will circulate the intentions/objectives we discussed. We will probably begin with some presentation of council activities to date and planned VVC events but spend more time in small/changing groups discussing some specific questions where feedback is sought. At the end we will come back together at to highlight ideas to be developed. We will provide coffee, tea, and cookies. Brock will circulate some of the plans discussed. We should all be thinking of the best topics for small group discussion
 8 ) Next meetings: March 27  between study group and Sunday sit, approx 4:20 with Heather, with a light pot luck. Brock is checking re venue

April meeting: April 13, 1 to 5  at  Joan’s

The meeting terminated at 4:10

Respectfully submitted Joan Glover

